Historic Preservation Commission Special Meeting Minutes
May 23, 2023

A Special Meeting of the Brandon Historic Preservation Commission was held on May 23, 2023 in the
Brandon Town Hall basement.

Present: Dennis Reisenweaver, Jeff Stewart, John Peterson, Roy Murdock

1. Call to Order — Dennis Reisenweaver called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Agenda was
adopted as presented.
2. New Business

a. Marble Curbing — In response to a request from the Brandon Town Manager, the
Commission was asked to recommend the best type of curbing to replace the existing
curbing for Union Street construction project. It was recommended by the Commission
that granite be used instead of marble. Granite is longer lasting and matches the curbing
used on Park Street and the streets associated with the Segment 6 project. Motion made
and approved to recommend granite curbing 4-0.

b. Brandon Historic Survey — Two proposals were received in response to a request for
proposal (RFP) to perform a historic survey of the Brandon area. The proposals were
from Brian Knight Research and VHB. Both proposals meet the requirements as stated in
the RFP. Based on the information presented, it was decided to recommend that VHB be
awarded the contract. 4-0.

¢.  Roy Murdock volunteered to be the Secretary for the Commission starting 1 June 2023.

3. Public Comment — None.
4. New Business - None
5. Adjournment — Meeting adjournment at 7:15 pm.

The next scheduled meeting will be on Tuesday, July 11, 2023 at 7:00 pm at the Brandon Hall basement.

Dennis Reisenweaver
Chairman



